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JOINT CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE
MEETING HELD AT SHREWSBURY LIBRARY
ON 18 APRIL 2018


PRESENT

Councillors – A Mosley (Chairman), P Adams, Mrs P Moseley, A Phillips & D Vasmer
Staff – R Jones, S Farmer, K Price, M Preece, M Bowen & M Wilcoxon
Union – C Chateur (Unison)

IN ATTENDANCE – Helen Ball (Town Clerk), Gary Farmer (Operations Manager) & Andy Watkin (Responsible Financial Officer)


23/17	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

All twin-hatted members declared a personal interest in Shropshire Council should any matters relating to the Town Council’s relationship with Shropshire Council arise.


24/17	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the Joint Consultative Committee meeting held on 10 January 2018 were submitted as circulated and read.

It was AGREED that:

The minutes of the Joint Consultative Committee meeting held on 10 January 2018 were a true and accurate record


25/17	JOB EVALUATION

All staff had had the opportunity to complete the Job Evaluation Forms.  There was some work to do reviewing these forms and appending Job Descriptions, but this was likely to be later in May due to end of year commitments.


26/17	HEALTH & SAFETY EXECUTIVE

The Town Clerk reported on a visitation by the Health & Safety Executive following a string of complaints made by a member of staff.  Eleven members of staff were required to collate a response to the HSE to address various allegations of illegal H&S practices, unsafe locations, poor PPE, no training of staff, no supervision of staff.  The HSE Inspector was happy with the working practices of the organisation and raised no issues that would lead to sanctions against the Council.  The visit though highlighted a need to collate staff training records both in terms of training prior to their employment with the Town Council but also after.  Information would be shared with staff once their training record had been collated.

The HSE visit also gave officers an opportunity to show the Inspector the greenhouse and in particular get her viewpoint on the safety procedures of the site to enable staff to continue to use the facility.  A corner of the greenhouse was suffering from subsidence and the area was currently under feasibility investigation to determine an engineering solution.  The Inspector had no concerns as to staff safety & welfare.

27/17 UPDATES OF PREVIOUS ISSUES RAISED

Personal Protective Equipment – Team Leaders reported on the trial of new types of PPE.  IN the majority of cases staff were happy with the PPE provided with virtually all staff acknowledging that there was a balance to play between kit that was waterproof and robust and breathable an usable.  The trial also highlighted that there needed to be different kit for different teams and it really needed to be the decision of the Team Leaders as to the type of PPE that was required to meet certain tasks.  Trials were ongoing.

Riggs Hall – Estates had been chased up regarding the need to address the poor heating system and the holes in the wattle & daub.  Decision on heating upgrades was being considered by the Corporate Landlord and Conservation were looking into how holes could be filled in a Grade I Listed Building.

Quarry Welfare – The upgrades to the Splash Park Pavilion to create better staff welfare facilities were now complete.  All staff were pleased with the improvements.

No other issues were raised


28/17	MEETING DATES FOR THE 2017/18 MUNICIPAL YEAR

Wednesday 18th July 2018
Wednesday 17th October 2018
Wednesday 10th January 2019
Wednesday 10 April 2019
